
STARS OF THE WEEK 
Prep M Farangiz Normuminova    Noah Wheildon 

Prep O Jack Scott  William Schulte 

Prep S Coda Hunt,  Riley Hook 

1B  Tim McGrady,  Ruby Nash 

1C  Jonathon Norton  Rick McGrady 

1H  Hope Parkes,  Elijah McIntosh 

2DP  Lucy Smith,  Thomas Walker 

2MW  Jacob Pateman,  Bella Kable 

2R  Conner Foster,  Eric Troutman 

2/3H  Parker Quinnell,  Declan Rawlins 

3E  Dennii Bull,  Charlotte Bartimote 

3M  Mackenzie Skinner,  Sarah Crawford 

3SY  Regan Moloney,  Keanon Peckham 

Helping Your Child Keep Their Cool 
At times children can lack strategies for thinking 
through the situations that are troubling them. 
They may ýnd it difýcult to know what is making 
them angry or to talk about their feelings. Talk-
ing with your children about angry feelings helps 
to teach them effective ways of managing an-
ger.   
It is best to wait until the child is calm and re-
laxed to talk about angry feelings. When angry 
feelings are running high it is very hard for chil-
dren to listen and think coolly.   Being able to 
talk about angry feelings allows children to feel 
understood and helps solve problems. It helps 
them to think more calmly and ýnd better solu-
t i o n s .  
At school many of our teachers and students 
use the Problem Solving Wheel to keep cool.   
You may want to use it at home too.    
Please ask at the office if your want your own 
copy of the  Problem Sovling Wheel to use at 
home.  

Goondiwindi State Primary School  

Principal: Mrs Carmel Schaumburg  
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34 George Street, LMB 5,  

Goondiwindi Qld 4390 

Phone:  46777333    Fax:    46777300 

OCTOBER 
12  Cricket Challenge Day 
22  PUPIL FREE DAY 

  P & C MEETING  in Admin Staffroom  @ 6.00PM 
23   Yr 6 GSHS to Expressive Arts Week Assembly  
24 - 26 Yr 4 Camp to Leslie Dam 
26  SHOWCASE AWARDS DINNER  
29  1st Prep Transition Day  
31  2nd Prep Transition Day 
NOVEMBER 
01  Music Count Us In Day 
  MYW Dinner 
02  3rd Prep Transition Day 
  P & C OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT 
05  SWIMMING STARTS 
  4th Prep Transition Day 
07  5th Prep Transition Day 
09  6th Prep Transition Day 
11  REMEMBERANCE DAY 
13  MYW Presentations 
16  2019 School Leader Nominations close 
30  2019 School Leader Nominee Speeches 

  SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

DECEMBER 

03 - 04 Yr 6 Transition at Goondiwindi State High School  
06  Celebration Assembly and Breakfast  
  GOLD PASS DAY 
07  Final Prep Transition Day 
12  Semester 2 Report Cards issued 
  PRESENTATION CEREMONY 
13  BREAK UP DAY 
14  CLEAN UP DAY  

YEAR FOUR FINAL CAMP PAYMENT 

DUE TOMORROW FRIDAY 12TH  
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From the Principalé 

Welcome to Week 1 of Term 4.  This term is always full to the brim of celebrations, learning and addi-

tional activities so I hope all had a restful break to ensure they have the energy to make the most of it. 

Year 6 start their transitions to High School next week with teachers from GSHS visiting them.  Year 4s 

head to camp in a couple of weeks. Swimming starts in a few weeks for all classes, culminating in our 

Twilight  Carnival.  And much, much more. 

2019 Class Placements 

Our teachers are in the process of considering class lists for 2019.  I invite parents and carers to write to 

the school if they have any educational or social issues that they would like teachers to consider when 

organising the best class placement for  students. Our teachers consider a range of student learning and 

social development factors, however there may be circumstances which teachers are not aware of, that 

may impact their class placement decision. 

Please address all letters concerning this issue to The Principal, or email cscha1@eq.edu.au. Our dead-

line to receive this information is Friday 26 October, 2018. 

Prep Transition letters have been posted with dates for the first transition day for all enrolled 2019 Prep 

students.  If you are yet to enrol, or know someone who will, please contact the office now so the children 

do not miss out. 

This week in PBL we have been focusing on Every Day Counts.  Being here, unless we are really 

sick, is essential in supporting childrenôs learning.  Our school goal is 93%.  Many P-3 classes are achiev-

ing this goal, however, very few Senior Classes are currently up to speed with their attendance.  On Sen-

ior Assembly I challenged the students to step up and really work on this important part of their schooling 

and a very important way which helps them achieve their learning goals. 

I look forward to a really great term and hope you have a rewarding week, full of learning. 

Warm regards 

 

Carmel Schaumburg 

PRINCIPAL 
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Transition to High School 

This term our Year Six students will begin a series of transition activities to help with their    transition to 

High School in 2019. This will start next Monday, when GSHS admin staff will talk to our classes and distrib-

ute enrolment information packs. Other activities will include : 

Tuesday 23 October     Yr 6 attend the Expressive Arts Assembly at GSHS 

November - TBA     Compulsory enrolment interviews at GSHS 

Mon 03/Tues 04 December    Full day transition program and classes at GSHS 

Please note that even if students are going to a different High School, they are welcome to attend these 

transition activities to assist in their preparation. 

Parking and Driving Safely 

A reminder to parents to ensure that you are parking legally around our school (especially in our Drop-Off 

zones). Please also ensure that you are following the School Zone speed limit of 40kph in the morning and 

afternoon. Our crossing supervisors (lollypop ladies) are always on duty to assist at the supervised cross-

ings, and Goondiwindi Police are regularly patrolling our school zones to support the safety of our students. 

Music Sub Committee News 

The Music Sub Committee is catering for the Performing Arts óRobin The Hoodô shows this Friday and Sat-

urday nights. We are asking for donations of any slices or cakes etc (nut free, or gluten free options would 

be great). Can you please help us out by cooking something for us? It can be dropped off at the front office 

on Friday morning.    

We are catering for over 400 people so any contribution from any of you will be greatly appreciated by 

us!  Thanks so much for supporting our students and the music program! 

YƛƴŘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ 
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GSPS P & C 

Proudly present 

OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT 

ZOOTOPIA 
Friday 2nd  November 

Gates Open 5PM - Movie starts at Sunset 

ALL WELCOME 

 

Last Scholastic Book Club for this year.....  

Brochures have been sent home today with students. Orders  can be now completed 
online at  scholastic.com.au/loop for credit card payments,   or cash / cheque payments can be 
sent with order forms to our school office by next Friday. Cheques need to be made payable to 
Scholastic Australia. 

If books are purchased for Christmas or Birthday presents, please write this on                      
your order with a contact number for parents. 


